
An honest conversation about Marriage with 
Clemmie and Simon Hooper 
 
Clemmie lifts the lid on marriage with instagram duo Clemmie and Simon Hooper (aka 
Mother of Daughters and Father of Daughters) as they share what it takes to prioritise 
one another in amongst a busy family life. In this intimate conversation Clemmie ‘goes 
deep’ with The Hoopers: discussing their views on therapy, their ‘not so conventional’ 
love story and that all important question... should you schedule sex in a long-term 
relationship? A chatty insight conversation, peppered with statistics, laughs and tips on 
how they keep their partnership as strong as ever. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Hi, I'm Clemmie Telford and it's time to get open and get honest. Each week I interview a guest, 
about a topic that we, as a society, often shy away from. From sex lives to salaries, life and 
death, religion and real bodies. No subject is off the table. In fact, the stickier trickier or generally 
more uncomfortable it is, the more I want to talk about it. Welcome to Honestly the Podcast. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Hi, and welcome to honestly podcast. I'm Clemmie Telford, and I'm here to do one of my favorite 
things. No, not eating Marmite sourdough toast. Having a properly frank open chat about tricky, 
sticky and often unspoken about subjects. Today we're talking to the internet's favorite parents 
about their marriage. These two have four gorgeous girls between them and a whopping 1.5 
million Instagram followers. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
They are coming in Simon Hooper, aka MOD and FOD, aka Mother and Father of Daughters. 
Hello, Clemmie and Simon, how are you? 
 
Simon Hooper  
Good, thank you. This isn't awkward at all.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
It's nice being here though. Thank you.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
By here Clemmie means that we are at their house.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yes, you came to us, which is brilliant because it's much easier for us. And also, it's nice to 
record a podcast, in our own home!  
 



Clemmie Telford  
Pleased to be here. So we're going to start things off with a quick fire round. As the title 
suggests, this podcast is all about being honest. So to get you in that headspace, let's ask some 
questions. Are you ready?  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Always.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
I think Clemmie's was a bit nervous.  
 
Simon Hooper  
It's okay. It's like a round of Mr. and Mrs. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Right. A great meal or great sex? 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Oh, a great meal.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
You don't have to agree.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
A great meal.  
 
Simon Hooper  
Yeah, great meal.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
Yeah. Fame or fortune? 
 
Simon Hooper  
Fortune  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Fortune 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Leave or remain? 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Oh remain! 



 
Simon Hooper  
Remain 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Reincarnation: probable or not a chance?  
 
Simon Hooper  
Not a chance.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Not a chance. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Social media good or bad?  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Good.  
 
Simon Hooper  
Somewhere in the middle. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
So a different tact. Have you ever committed a crime?  
 
Simon Hooper  
Yes. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yes.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
Oh! Do you believe in God?  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
No.  
 
Simon Hooper  
No. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
And this comes from my own experience, and something Ben and I debated on holiday. Do you 
ever occasionally pee in a swimming pool?  



 
Clemmie Telford  
Yeah. 
 
Simon Hooper  
Yes. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
When did you last cry?  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Last night. 
 
Simon Hooper  
Oh, I don't know. I think 2018 some point.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
When did you last have sex? 
 
Simon Hooper  
Last week,  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Friday night? 
 
Clemmie Telford  
And what is your worst habit? Yourself, not Simon. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
There's loads, not being able to stay calm when it's all kicking off - for as long as I'd like. I go 
from zero to 100. 
 
Simon Hooper  
And mines related to that. I don't do anything to help Clemmie when she gets in that state. In 
fact, I make things worse. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
I mean, isn't that every marriage? And then these two are a bit different and especially for you 
two. Clemmie who's the best looking, you or him? 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
 Oh.... 
 



Simon Hooper  
Be honest! We all know it's Clemmie! 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Well, I think Simon's aged... that 10 year, you know the like 10 year challenge? It made me 
realize how much you've aged... 
 
Clemmie Telford  
[Laughing] 
 
Simon Hooper  
Jesus! 
 
Clemmie Telford  
In a good way - I think you've matured like a fine wine... 
 
Simon Hooper  
No no she didn't say that in a good way... 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
When we first met, you were fuller in the face and now you're slimmer and you've got a really 
handsome beard.  
 
Simon Hooper  
...Thanks 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
So I actually fancy you more now. 
 
Simon Hooper  
Good. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
I'm quite famed for once telling one of Ben's mates that I thought he was punching above his 
weight.  
 
Simon Hooper  
I get told that all the time. We both know, we all know in this room who has aged better and it's 
Clementine. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Okay. Simon, who's the most intelligent you or her? 
 



Simon Hooper  
Me. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
There you go, didn't find that difficult did you? 
 
Simon Hooper  
I didn't even breathe.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
Clemmie who works harder? You or him?  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Sim.. Ummm Simon. Yeah.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
And Simon who wears the trousers, you or her? 
 
Simon Hooper  
I like to think I do. But in reality, Clemmie does. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
There you go, that was all right wasn't it 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah it was fine. And also, I think we're always on the same page. 
 
Simon Hooper  
Yeah, I think we kind of talk about some of these things by ourselves anyways. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah, we're very open.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
You've got nothing to hide?  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
No... So far...  
 
Clemmie Telford  
[Laughs] So now we're on to the section which I've called the 'Big Topic'. We are going to talk 
about your marriage. I'm married, as you know, and it's fair to say it's had its ups and downs. It's 
definitely not like the movies. Nothing prepares you for those early months after a newborn. 



When you look at your partner and hate them with every cell of your body. It certainly takes 
some work. But equally having someone to try and navigate life with is such a gift. Anyway, this 
isn't about me. It's about you guys. So tell me how you met. 
 
Simon Hooper  
Um, okay, well I can start that one. I was home from University because I was at Bath Uni, and 
Clemmie was in Bristol. And so it was the summer holidays of, I want to say 2005. And I'd come 
home and we went to a notorious nightclub called Lizard Lounge. It's one of those places that 
had  floors that were just sticky with Red Bull and the smell of cigarette smoke. And... 
 
Clemmie Telford  
I was going to say, when I was there, you could still smoke?  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah!  
 
Clemmie Telford  
it was underground. 
 
Simon Hooper  
Yeah the good old days you mean, 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah, on the dance floor though you'd get burnt 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Yeah, yeah! [Laughs] 
 
Simon Hooper  
Just putting fags out on people... And I remember sitting with my friend, Darren, and saying, 
"Look at those two girls over there." And one of them was Clemmie, and another one was 
Clemmie's friend Phoebe. And I said, "Right, I'll go for that one." And that 'one' was Clemmie - 
she was sat on the side of the dance floor with her shoes off. Because 
 
Clemmie Telford  
What in the Lizard Lounge? 
 
Simon Hooper  
Yeah, cos that's what you do a grimy place like that! And, my opening line was, "You know what 
you need?! You need Scholls party feet!" Like some kind of orthotic salesman. But it seemed to 
work. So I kind of used the rest of my student loan that was in my pocket at that point, which 
was about seven quid on giving her alcohol so that she talked to me more. And then that was 
that! That was how we met. In that grimy club, 



 
Clemmie Telford  
Would you say it was love at first sight?  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Um, so Simon has told the story exactly as it was, funnily enough, that club Lizard Lounge, we 
used to go to every single week as students. You know, when you just don't know where else to 
go? So we ended up going there. And it was the end of the night. And it was definitely not a 
great night.  There was no one really there and we were like... 
 
Simon Hooper  
And then I came along! 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
I remember Simon, I remember thinking he was good looking. But it was his wit and his charm 
that  made me laugh straight away. And he had really good chat - he wasn't cheesy, he was just 
funny. But then the end of that story, which is always the bit that you never want to tell. You 
were out with your boys, lads, whatever, the club was closing basically. It was like, I don't know, 
1am or something? And I said, "Where are you going now?" and he was like, "Oh , we're going 
to a house party." And Phoebe and I said, "Oh, can we come?" And he went? "No." [Laughs] 
And he said... 
 
Simon Hooper  
"Boys night, no way." 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
He said, "I'll take your number and I'll call you." 
 
Simon Hooper  
Yeah, you got out your flip phone, your Samsung shell flip phone, and we exchanged numbers. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
And off you went. And I though... I kind of thought "I'm really annoyed. He wouldn't let me come 
to this party." But maybe I don't know... I kind of thought "Well, let's see if he calls." And the next 
morning I had a text from him! 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Oh! 
 
Simon Hooper  
Yeah, which was incoherent. More embarrassing for me is that she said... it was the time when 
you could just about send picture messages. She said, "I'm really sorry. I can't remember what 



you look like." And she made me send her a picture message, which put me under immediate 
pressure.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
And what did you send? [Laughs] 
 
Simon Hooper  
Well, [laughs] I had a shower. I just shaved my chest. [laughs] And I sent her a top half naked 
picture myself. Because I've been working out at that point... 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
But can I also add, I don't think it was because I couldn't remember what you looked like, it was 
because I wanted to really know were you were lucky enough for me to want to see you again. 
So that was the Sunday morning and we texted all day. And he said, Well, can I take you out for 
a drink tonight on a Sunday night, and you picked me up in that car.... [Laughs] Do you 
remember that car? 
 
Simon Hooper  
It was an E Reg Peugeot 205 whose nickname was 'Spew' because it was the same color as 
vomit. And I thought I look so cool resting against that car with a trucker hat on and my pink tips 
kind of hanging out the sides. 
 
Clemmie Hooper   
We went for a drink on the top of White Ladies, what was that bar called? 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Babushka,  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Tiny bar, like no one was there, Sunday night. And we didn't stop talking. We snogged in the 
club and then the next night when we were obviously sober and you know, exposed to the 
elements, you dropped me home. And my flatmates were like looking out the window, and I was 
like, "Is he gonna kiss me?" I really wanted him to... And he didn't! 
 
Clemmie Telford  
You could have kissed him! 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
I was just so overwhelmed... 
 
Clemmie Telford  
We were not empowered women back then were we? 
 



Clemmie Hooper  
I fancied him so much. And then I remember getting home and you know, that feeling. And then 
I was like, "Oh, couldn't I have just met him in a year?" I don't want to meet this kind of person 
now because I'm going to fall in love with him. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Did you know then?  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah I did!  
 
Clemmie Telford  
So in answer to the love at first sight - not far off. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah, I did. I was like, 
 
Simon Hooper  
I had to tell you, you were my girlfriend though, do you remember that? 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Well I was trying to play it cool obviously, even though I was like: "I really want to be his 
girlfriend!" 
 
Simon Hooper  
We went to a place called Park the Park or Park Bar, I think it was. And I just kind of said, by the 
way, you're my girlfriend now. And she's was like "Oh, OK." 
 
Clemmie Telford  
He would have been secretly really pleased once he said, 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah, but I did think "God this is happening all quite quickly. We've only met a week" - we were 
inseparable,  
 
Simon Hooper  
We'll probably get to the point where things move quickly, 'cos we're going to talk about that. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Yeah, I was going to say, how long after that did you pop the question? 
 
Simon Hooper  
Oh, well, I mean, we had a baby, 



 
Clemmie Hooper  
...What, get married? Nothing was in order was it?  
 
Simon Hooper  
No. We finished university and we moved into, a tiny little flat. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
So that was the summer, and you had one more year at Uni. 
 
Simon Hooper  
One more year of Uni doing our finals and getting everything sorted. And then we moved in 
together in a small flat in Clifton Village in Bristol. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
We both got jobs. So when I qualified as a midwife, I then got offered a job at the hospital I 
trained at. And I think we talked about going traveling, didn't we? 
 
Simon Hooper  
Yeah, we had all these grand plans that then got washed away when the bombshell dropped... I 
think we had lived together for maybe two or three months at that point... 
 
Clemmie Telford  
You'd been together about a year?  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah, just over a year. 
 
Simon Hooper  
Yeah. And then Clemmie kind of sat me down and said, I'm pregnant. [Laughs] That was... that 
was the moment where my legs gave way. And I lay on the floor for a long time.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
And how old were you both?  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
I was 22.  
 
Simon Hooper  
I was 24. In just... Yeah, that kind of all happened quite quickly. And then there was a realization 
of our lives maybe not going in the direction that we had planned. But we made that, we made 
that work. I mean, that's, you know, 
 



Clemmie Telford  
Did feel under pressure to then ask Clemmie to marry you? 
 
Simon Hooper  
No, because we had Anya for at least... she was six months old when I think I actually asked 
your dad. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Bit younger, four, four months.  
 
Simon Hooper  
Yeah, four months. So we'd gone to Spain. And, I knew that me was always going to be the one 
for me. But I think the fact that we had a child had kind of put things in perspective, right, once 
we were a bit more established, then I could think about that. And I do remember taking 
Clemmie's Dad to a bar called the 'Doghouse', which is where all these expat, English guys over 
the age of 65 went to watch rugby and cricket. And I took him down there, and I said, Roger, 
"Do you mind if I marry Clementine? I really like to ask her to marry me." And he said, "Yeah, 
that's absolutely no problem." And that was it. And then he turned around to watch the cricket.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
And that was it, that was event? 
 
Simon Hooper  
Yeah! 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
But when I was pregnant, and we told everyone that we were pregnant, my dad did say to you, 
that my mum had said that you don't have to get married. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
That's what I wondered whether, there was that kind of conversation.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
And also, I'm glad we never did that because, you know, hopefully, you're only going to get 
married once and I did not want to be pregnant on my wedding. I wanted the full party. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
And you want it to be his own thing, right?  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah! 
 
Simon Hooper  



We didn't want to feel pressured. I mean, as you mentioned, we're not religious. So we didn't 
feel any of that kind of pressure. And our families aren't particularly religious either. So there's 
preconception that you have to be married before you have children, and you're looked upon as 
some abnormality, if you are - and in fact, it's more and more common nowadays anyway. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah, we've got a few friends who have had babies before they got married. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Do you think that going through the ritual of that day has had an impact on your marriage? 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Um, funnily enough, when you asked us if we believe in God, and we said, no, we did get 
married in a church... Which, in hindsight, we probably wouldn't do now. 
 
Simon Hooper  
Well I think it was a certain degree of satisfying people, 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah, we were trying to please a few people. And also the church where we got married in is in 
the village with my brother and his husband live. And we wanted to have the wedding reception 
in my brother's garden, which we did. So it kind of all made sense. But even though we got 
married in the church, and we now say, we don't believe in God, those vows when I said them, I 
met them, and I still apply them to our marriage. You know, in sickness and in health, which I 
think is the one you really remember. You know, I will stick with Simon, no matter what. 
 
Simon Hooper  
I guess the question, though, was, would our lives be different if we weren't married, but still 
together? Like this hard question to answer because I don't know any different.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Do you behave differently because you're married, as opposed to just partners?  
 
Simon Hooper  
I don't think I do. But I don't know. I guess the thing is with, with marriage, maybe there is more 
of that tie, right? So there's no escape route? Not that you'd want to jump off somewhere else, 
but you were tied together legally as well. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Which is why it takes so long to get divorced. And actually, I think that is a really good thing. For 
the majority of cases, when you hear that people are... sadly, we have got friends that have split 
up. And then when their divorce comes through, it's two years later.  Because I think marriage is 
a really big commitment.  



 
Simon Hooper  
I'm sure there are moments in the last year or two where you've just thought: "Actually, you 
know what the paperwork is worth it. I want to get rid of you." 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Also, I think something about standing in front of the people that you care most about and 
saying we're doing this, that's huge!  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
And ultimately asking them to support you.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
I've been to humanist weddings, where the person conducting it actually does turn to the 
congregation and say, "This is your responsibility as well.'' Because you do need all those 
people to help you. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
And I feel like if we ever went through anything really, really challenging we need the support 
from our parents or friends and family. I would really hope that they would support us, just as if 
we were with our friends that have sadly, split up. 
 
Simon Hooper  
Well what's that phrase that gets knocked around all the time, "It takes a village", right? And 
that's true. The people at your wedding are your village, your family are your village, your 
community to help you through both the good times and bad times. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Although you then sometimes do go back through the guest list, and you're like "They didn't last, 
that was a waste of a spot!" 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
People went for our wedding! We had, everyone come to our wedding.  
 
Simon Hooper  
Because everyone could deal with hangovers at that point! 
 
Clemmie Telford  
What were your parents marriages like? And do you think they shaped the way that you've gone 
into marriage? For better or worse? 
 
Simon Hooper  



Yeah, I think so. So my parents are very much my role models. And I remember someone 
saying, Oh, my God, your family's like 'The Waltons'. Shouldn't I be offended at that? My mum is 
an incredibly strong, independent person, she's always worked very, very hard, as has my dad, 
they've had kind of independent careers. But I've always known them to be an extremely strong 
group together. And they... they've kind of set the benchmark for what I believe parenting should 
be and for what a marriage should be. Although there are some parts in there which Clemmie 
likes to pull out, and I see them all the time as well, the way we deal with issues is to not talk 
about them. I'll bury my head. And it'll kind of dissipate or I'll have a migraine for a while. But it's 
fine. And that was one of the things that Clemmie gets really frustrated with 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Was that learnt from your parents? 
 
Simon Hooper  
Yeah, because, if you can't find a calm and nice way of sorting out a problem, then you 
shouldn't bother. Because, yeah, and actually, it's worked out very well for me. But it really 
frustrates Clemmie because her family has come from a background where you wear your 
emotions on your sleeve. You shout and you know, you have it out. And I think one of the 
biggest frustrations for Clemmie is that I don't engage in arguments.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
Would you, would you agree with that Clemmie? 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah, I think I'm very much like my mum in the way that... So my dad was married before my 
mum and he was 20 years older than my mum, and has much older children, and there was 
quite a lot of complications with it being a second marriage, my mum was like, 20, when she met 
this 40 year old. You know, back in the day, that is not the done thing. It was very much frowned 
upon and my mum's mum, I don't think ever approved of it. But my mum is very much like me, 
and is very passionate and holds values very highly in terms of; she wanted to get married and 
have a family. And she is a brilliant mother and wanted to do that. But yeah, there was a lot of 
shouting. But my dad is, was probably (he's dead now), but he, was probably like Simon, in that 
he didn't do that much shouting back. I just remember, it'd be my mum. And, you know, I think 
that's how I guess I've learned that sometimes you've got to get it out. And I, I don't see a 
problem with it. I really don't. And if I'm passionate enough to get upset or angry about 
something, I want to shout and stomp about it. And that's how I get it out. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Ben and I've been back into therapy, and we probably have a very similar relationship to you. 
And the first thing is that I think if you realize you often are attracted to your opposite, and you 
probably unknowingly, maybe wanted to be able to speak out a bit more. And Clemmie, you 
probably unknowingly want to know how to quash some of those feelings sometimes. But 



actually, the nagging, my therapist has taught me to say is a way of being like "I'm 
overwhelmed, and I need your help". Because if that list doesn't done... 
 
Simon Hooper  
So this is the thing that Clemmie and I have spoken about as well. Sometimes I will do my best 
with something. But sometimes my best isn't what Clemmie would expect in terms of a 
standard.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Clemmie and I have an amazing joint friend Steph. @steph_dontbuyherflowers Steph Douglas. 
And she is also very vocal about talking about the troubles of marriage and life with kids. And 
she wrote an absolutely brilliant blog post. She was saying that it's not the huge things that 
cause divorce. It's not necessarily the affair, finding out that maybe someone's gambling, it's the 
drip, drip drip effect of saying, Please can you empty the bins? Or can you help me with this? 
And it's the overload, and being overwhelmed. And I think that is so true.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
Yeah, but we are in a very, very high pressure point in our lives,  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
As women. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
- as people with small children who are asking an awful lot of us and I think if we can navigate 
this bit, 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
We can navigate it all. 
 
Simon Hooper  
It is the balancing act. And there's always plates about to drop, right? You're just kind of figuring 
it out.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
You hardly drop them though, you don't really lose your.... 
 
Simon Hooper  
So well this is the difference, I guess. Because I'm not a naturally stressful person or anxious 
about things. If something's not done or it's not on my priority list, then it doesn't bother me. And 
I just don't even think about it. Whereas I think Clemmie's got all of these things in her mind all 
the time. And it's something that I can't understand, because it's not in my brain. And I have, I 
do try sometimes to be able to have a conversation. And there's usually a boiling point where 
I'm like, "shit, she needs a break" we need to do something, because otherwise she's going to 



explode. And we get to that point. But I think that the difference is that I don't have that stress. I 
don't have that anxiety about life. And a lot of the stuff just doesn't bother me. And it's hard to 
get myself in the same headspace.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
And that's probably what I have to do with myself and then ladder back to. I was attracted to him 
because he was laid back. And so you then can't hope to change a laid back guy into a... And if 
Ben was like me, and slightly neurotic, I mean, it wouldn't work would it? I believe he needs me 
to G him up and I need him to calm me down... I'm gonna go on to the sex bit now. But it's going 
to be brief. Don't worry, 
 
Simon Hooper  
You can ask as much as you want. We won't necessarily answer any of it! But... 
 
Clemmie Telford  
So a University of Chicago study revealed that 32% of married couples have sex two to three 
times a week and 47% say they have sex a few times a month. How important do you think it is 
to marriage? And do you prioritize it? 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Gosh, 
 
Simon Hooper  
No, we don't schedule sex in and it's not a numbers game anymore. So I'm not really bothered. I 
think that we... Finding time is the hardest thing! And not just between children, but actually not 
being shattered, as well. Or not feeling sexy. Now, there's never a problem for me. [laughs] 
Because I'm always feeling sexy. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
I think that's the thing that I find most difficult, you know, how do you go from just like, making a 
cup of tea or wiping a child bum? Or making the bed to suddenly wanting sex? And, I don't feel 
like having sex very much. And we've talked about this before. And Simon will say "Well do you 
know? How often do you think about sex in a day?" I'm like: Never! Like, never. Unless I you 
know, if I'm watching something on TV, then obviously that will make me think of it if... 
 
Clemmie Telford  
But aren't you sitting there going "God, I hope they're not thinking about it, because then we're 
gonna have to have sex tonight." 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah, and then the pressures on and we all know how awful it is trying to put pressure on 
yourself to have sex. And then..  
 



Simon Hooper  
The worst is when you've got a date where there's no kids... It's not the worst, I mean that's 
terrible! But there's this pressure on this moment, especially if you've gone to a hotel in London 
or something and it's like "sexy time tonight, I can't wait!" But what we actually do is go to a 
restaurant, argue probably about something, not speak to each other in the cab on the way back 
then we'll make up. And then I'll go to the bathroom, I'll come back in and Clemmie's in her is 
pajamas asleep.  But that's what happens. But that's also made us happy. So yeah, it doesn't 
have to revolve around the sex. I'm not some 18 year old pubescent kid who needs to prove 
how many notches I have on my bedpost. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
And that fear that actually secretly everybody else is having sex but probably they're not. 
 
Simon Hooper  
I couldn't care less! 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
I think the one thing that I can say about this, which and I know that others listening would 
agree. If we're arguing or if we're just a bit snipey at each other and a bit ratty, and we have sex, 
afterwards, you both go - "well that was really nice. I really love you." You appreciate each other 
you have that lovely after-sex cuddle when you're just like holding each other. And you're like, 
"God, we should do that more often". 
 
Clemmie Telford  
We don't schedule it in but there is I do think there is an element. And this is speaking to myself 
of forcing yourself to do it. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah. Because actually, sex is great. It's really enjoyable!  
 
Clemmie Telford  
Well you think you need to put time aside, but let's be honest, it's not a long affair is it? [Laughs] 
 
Simon Hooper  
There's also that danger element at the moment. This morning, I've just come back from my GP 
referral about my vasectomy. We can't risk having another child. I mean, I would love one, but I 
didn't think Clemmie would like one. So yeah, I need to take some definitive action around that. 
And also, Clemmie's had hormones corsing around the body for 15/20 years? It's kind of least 
that I can probably do.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Well done, Simon.  
 



Simon Hooper  
Did I get the line, right? Is that what you told me to say I can't remember? 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Read the piece of paper in your pocket...  
 
Clemmie Telford  
So a bit more research... That's the sex bit done.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Alright,  
 
Clemmie Telford  
That was OK wasn't it? Researchers have found a huge decline in happiness after the first four 
years of marriage, followed by another decline between year seven to eight. Half of all divorces 
occur between the first seven years of marriage, thus, the 'Seven Year Itch', how many years in 
are you guys? 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
10, we've just done 10. 
 
Simon Hooper  
This is going to be our 11th year.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
Congratulations! 
 
Simon Hooper  
Thanks very much. 
 
Clemmie Telford   
Have there been any really dark moments? And have you sought therapy of any sort? 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
We've never been to therapy together. However, I would, at times like to have gone to therapy 
together. But Simon has always declined, don't send the word refused, and has said he doesn't 
see the point or doesn't feel the need. I've had therapy and different stages as an adult. And I 
found it hugely beneficial, and have come away thinking I want Simon to come and sit in and do 
some. And you won't, I think 
 
Simon Hooper   
I just don't feel like we've ever had a prolonged period of time where I think something's broken. 
And maybe that's my ineducation around what therapy is about because it's actually probably 



about maintaining things as you go along rather than fixing a big problem. But over the 10 years 
that we've been together, we've never had moments where it was, that was the end. There's 
been moments where I have got in the car, and just driven off for like 20 minutes. And then I'll 
come back and everything's okay, again, or evenings where we don't really talk to each other 
because something's gone wrong. But the next day is usually okay, again, is nothing 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
We try not to go to bed on an argument? 
 
Simon Hooper  
No, nothing's been a lasting thing where three days of frost between us or an ice ages come in 
things that have helped us do that is because we do actually talk to each other about stuff. But 
we I think we've got probably more and more honest over the years as we've gone through, 
right? About things that we're worried about, or things that we are stressed about. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
But sometimes I'll say, "Oh, I'm feeling really overwhelmed and anxious about this", and then I'll 
talk to you about it. I'm like "Are you?" and you're like, "No" I'm like, oh. 
 
Simon Hooper  
I think the biggest frustration for me is that I will give advice to Clemmie about a situation. And I 
try to like be pragmatic, let's break the problem down. We talk about it individually, or, you know, 
don't read certain things if you're get anxious about things. And then she'll be like, "Oh, yeah I 
know". She'll go to her friends, get exactly the same advice from them. And then she's like, "So 
and so said that..." and I said that yesterday, but you're not listening to me. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah, but sometimes, it's harder to hear it from those that love you and are trying to help you.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
But I love you and try to help you  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
No, that's what I'm saying. It's harder to hear it from those people. So it's like a problem, isn't it? 
It's like when? What's that thing when someone asks you their advice on a problem? And you 
ask 10 people, but you already know the answer but you just have to hear... And then I'll come 
back to you. And I'll be like, "Yeah, I was talking to this person" and you're like "hmmm". 
 
Clemmie Telford  
We can't not talk about it. Instagram. How has Instagram impacted things? How have you 
navigated having pretty public profiles in your marriage? Or do you feel that you manage to 
keep them totally separate? 
 



Clemmie Hooper  
Simon, I don't necessarily discuss what we're posting. Mine is very organic, it just comes from a 
place of the moment. Sometimes I might have thought about it for a while, but I tend to paste 
how I'm feeling of what I'm doing within that time.  
 
Simon Hooper  
Mine is just really a fun thing that I enjoy doing. And I try and portray what real life is rather than 
some some of the things that you might see on Instagram. This is actually kind of my therapy, 
because I talk to a lot of people about the way that I feel about things or the way that I need to 
express things. And for me, it's an easy thing to do. Because I'm talking into a black square. And 
it's going off into a void. And I used to get reassuring messages, or I get advice, or I get 
whatever it is. So it's almost like I've got 916,000 consultants who are helping me. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
It's definitely therapy social media, because you just process all your thoughts, don't you? And 
then once you put that post out, you've kind of you've got it out of your head. Yeah, I absolutely 
love it for that. So, what do you think you're 23 and 25? Was that how old you were when you 
got married? Year old-selves, standing at the altar that day, would make up your lives now? 
 
Simon Hooper  
My personal one be like, wow, you got a lot of daughters! Are you not capable of producing 
boys? I think he would be happy at where I've got in terms of my career. Because I've been in 
the same job for - yeah I have a real job by the way. I've been in the same job for 11 years now. 
And I've climbed the ladder and I've become the role that I wanted to. I'm an Operations Director 
for big consultancy firm. And I'm proud of that. And I look around at what we have as well. And 
I'm really pleased that we we came from where we couldn't afford rent in South London, 
Clemmie was on statutory maternity pay, I was on a really rubbish wage, and we struggled. And 
now that I think about it, I think we should be incredibly proud of where we've got to. 
 
Clemmie Hooper   
Yeah, I think there is that element where people are... I don't know if it's a British thing, we're not 
very good at saying we're good at saying we're proud of our children or our career. But we're not 
necessarily good at saying we're proud of where we are. And you know, what we've done. I 
think it's very much oh no, keep your head down and just just don't say anything. But I think 
you're right, we should be proud. Because I don't know, I guess in a way we probably shouldn't 
have, it shouldn't have worked. Everything was sort of against us in a way wasn't in it? But I 
mean, there's no one else that I'd rather go through all of this with than you Simon 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Ah guys! [Laughing]  
 
Simon Hooper  
The most important thing... 



 
Clemmie Hooper  
I don't think anyone else would have me! 
 
Simon Hooper  
The most important thing for me is I can still make you laugh. And that's, and that sound of you 
laughing in the kitchen. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
You know, that's how it all started. You made me laugh so much in that nightclub and you 
continue to make me laugh. Even in labor with Anya. You tried to make me laugh. It worked a 
little bit. But there was one moment I thought I was gonna kill you. But um, yeah, and I think you 
know what, it's busy is chaotic, it can be stressful. But you have to find humor in it. Yeah. And I 
hope you and I can make each other laugh when we're really old. 
 
Simon Hooper  
Well I'm glad I can make you laugh, because apparently you're the one that's kept the looks. So 
that's good! 
 
Clemmie Telford  
And what advice would you give your girls about long term relationships?  
 
Simon Hooper  
That is not like you said, it's not like what you see on TV,  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
It takes work and not to be taken for granted. You know.  
 
Simon Hooper  
Not even the relationship to be taken for granted. But for the other person to take be taken for 
granted. I think the one thing for the girls, one line I would give you is just make sure you're 
happy.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Hmm. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
So as I said, I know what it's like to be married. And we now know a bit more about what it's like 
to be in the POD marriage. But I know I'm nosy and last night I asked Instagram to complete the 
following sentence "Marriage is..." And one of the first people to reply was Clemmie Hooper. It's 
like, save it, I'm gonna talk to you tomorrow, but you said not to be taken for granted. And here 
are a few other answers. Consciously deciding to love somebody every day. Disappointing. Not 
something I'd recommend. Just have a party. Overrated Really fucking hard. An outdated 



institution. Holding hands with someone through the hard stuff and knowing they won't let go. 
Not the same after having kids. Harder than I thought but better than I thought. A constant 
compromise. Not something I've ever wanted. Bittersweet. A shit storm. A sanctuary. What you 
make it choose wisely. A marathon not a sprint. And my personal favorite Remembering to cook 
someone an extra fish finger. 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Aww, that's nice isn't it? Did that get you? 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Yeah, it's just interesting, isn't it when you put it out there. So this is a bit before the end. I really 
enjoyed talking to you about your marriage. But is there anything you want to shout about or 
anything that's coming up that is exciting, or that you want to promote? is polite to ask I think 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
I've just relaunched my blog Gas and Air. My midwifery blog, which is going very well. If you're 
interested in birth, or pregnancy, or maybe you want to be a midwife. Check it out. It's 
gasandairblog.com. If you have a birth story you'd like to share, if you email it details all over on 
the Instagram page, and the blog, gasandairblog@gmail.com. Email your birth story. And I do 
always say this as many times as I talk about the blog, I want to hear every type of birth story. 
And what else... I also have a jewelry launch coming up. I collaborated with a jeweler called 
Rachel Jackson, we have a collection together. And we're just about to release our new 
collection of vintage inspired charms. So keep an eye out for that. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
I will do yes. 
 
Simon Hooper  
Well, you may or may not know that I released a book last year called Forever Outnumbered. 
And actually that covers a lot of things that we just talked about, because it's a bit more of a dive 
into the male psyche, what we go through when we become parents so that wives, girlfriends 
partners can try and understand this a little bit more. And that's being released in paperback in 
March under a slightly different title called Dad Life.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Really?  
 
Simon Hooper  
Yeah. Is that new to you? 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah. Why? 
 



Clemmie Telford  
Communicate, guys it's good!  
 
Simon Hooper  
Why? Because, because it just is. That's what's happening.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
Okay, something to talk about later. 
 
Simon Hooper  
If you do read it, let me know what you think. Because I've had lots of great feedback. And it's 
nice to hear. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Okay. And then last, but not least, who do you wish you could have an honest conversation with 
and what you would you say? It could be a celebrity, a friend, someone who's passed away or a 
younger version of yourself. 
 
Simon Hooper  
I'm going to say my granddad, I never had the honest conversation around what His childhood 
was, like, where he's from, what it was like to be in the war, I missed out on that. And I always 
felt quite bad about that. And in fact, my sister recently went traveling to India, and he went to 
school in India and went to the school that he went to, and got school records. So we're starting 
to find out more, but I wish I could have had that conversation. 
 
Clemmie Telford  
And Clemmie? 
 
Clemmie Hooper  
I would like to probably go back and have a little word of myself. Sounds quite, maybe a bit 
narcissistic. But probably when I was at uni, I would give myself a few talkings to about... I 
nearly dropped out of Uni. I couldn't handle the course, I was struggling really academically and 
yeah, I would have a few words to say about that.  
 
Clemmie Telford  
That's good! They are both good answers! Well, thanks, guys.  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
Thanks Clemmie! 
 
Clemmie Telford  
It's been a pleasure. We've gone quite deep. Feels like a therapy.  
 



Clemmie Hooper  
Yeah it does! Maybe you'll come to therapy with me... 
 
Clemmie Telford  
Maybe I could be a therapist? 
 
Simon Hooper  
Eh well we'll see  
 
Clemmie Hooper  
You'd be a great therapist,  
 
Clemmie Telford  
Do you think? Thank you, hope so! Anyway, I've been Clemmie Telford, they've been Clemmie 
and Simon Hooper and this has been Honestly. Thank you for listening. Please rate review and 
subscribe and tell your mates about it. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 


